



THE DIRECTOR GENERAL

4 March 2022

Dear Director Barthelemy,

I am writing in reference to the letter from HE Mr Collen Vixen Kelapile, President of the Economic and Social Council (ECOSOC), dated 16 November 2021, addressed to Mr Rafael Mariano Grossi, Director General of the International Atomic Energy Agency (IAEA), inviting the IAEA to provide an input to the 2022 High Level Political Forum (HLPF).

The IAEA is an autonomous international organization in working relationship with the United Nations based on our Relationship Agreement. In accordance with its Statue and guidance from its Policy Making Organs, the IAEA through its Technical Cooperation programme transfers technology and builds capacities in the peaceful use of nuclear science and technology in areas such as health and nutrition, safety and security, food and agriculture, water resource management, environment protection, and energy planning. They act as development enablers and contribute positively to the efforts of Member States to achieve the Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs).

Confronted with the COVID-19 pandemic, the IAEA has been able to continue delivering its mandate. As immediate response in the fight against COVID-19, the Agency delivered rapid and effective assistance to 129 countries and territories around the world, paying specific attention to developing countries and Least Developed Countries (LDCs), to ensure that no one was left behind: 44 countries in Africa, 28 in Asia and the Pacific, 32 in Latin America and the Caribbean, and 24 in Europe and Central Asia, of which 33 LDCs, were supported in the process of building and enhancing COVID-19 testing capacities through the provision of real-time Reverse Transcription Polymerase Chain Reaction (RT-PCR) equipment, diagnostic kits, guidance and education materials.

Ms Marion Barthelemy
Director
Office of Intergovernmental Support and
Coordination for Sustainable Development
Department of Economic and Social Affairs (DESA)
United Nations Secretariat Room S-2672
10017 NEW YORK
USA

Enclosure.

Enclosed you will find further substantive input on IAEA's activities related to the SGDs under review of the HLPF this year, including relevant reports submitted by the Director General to the IAEA Board of Governors:

- "The Operation, Safety and Security of Nuclear and Radiation Facilities and Activities during the COVID-19 Pandemic. Progress updated." dated 4 February 2022 (GOV/INF/2021/6)
- "IAEA Safeguards implementation during the COVID-19 Pandemic. Progress updated." dated 4 February 2021 (GOV/INF/2021/5)
- "IAEA Support to Member State Efforts in Addressing the COVID-19 Pandemic. Progress update." dated 17 February 2022 (GOV/INF/2022/4)
- "Technical Cooperation Report for 2020" dated July 2021 (GC(65)/INF/4)
- "Rays of Hope" brochure [rays-of-hope-v2.pdf (iaea.org)]
- "NUclear TEChnology for Controlling Plastic Pollution (NUTEC Plastics)" flyer and brochure [nuclear-technology-for-controlling-plastic-pollution.pdf (iaea.org)]
- "Zoonotic Disease Integrated Action (ZODIAC)" brochure [zodiac.pdf (iaea.org)]
- "IAEA Marie Skłodowska-Curie Fellowship Programme" flyer [mscfp- flyer.pdf (iaea.org)]

I am confident that in preparation to the 2022 HLPF your office and ECOSOC can make good use of these documents, also by posting them online at the HLPF website.

We remain available should further information be required and look forward to supporting the 2022 High Level Political Forum.

Yours sincerely,

Jacek Bylica
Chief of Cabinet